
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

June 6, 1988 

The Town of Englewood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on June, 1988 
at 7:30 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Moses, Conner, Middleton, Nichols, and 
Armstrong. 

The first order of business was a call to order by the Mayor with a call for a review of the 
minutes of the previous meeting.  After review a motion was made by Nichols and 
seconded by Conner to accept the minutes as presented.  All ayes. 

The Mayor then informed the Board that there was considerable work to be done on the 
Yazoo mower.  The work to be done by a dealer could possibly cost $500-$600.  The 
Mayor asks if the Board wishes to fix the mower or not.  A motion was made by 
Armstrong and seconded by Nichols to proceed with repairing the Yazoo mower.  All 
ayes. 

The Board was in agreement to proceed with the sewer extension on Hwy 39 using the 
excess funds from the recent sewer plant renovation.  Based on the engineer's fee of 
$10,000, the Board felt that the Recorder should again contact Hensley-Schmidt and 
talk to them about the fee as it seemed quite excessive.  All agreed. 

The police department then brought before the Board the fact that their radar unit had 
been sent back to the factory three times and was down again.  The Board was informed 
that a reconditioned unit would cost $550.00 with a 90 day guarantee.  A motion was 
made by Armstrong and seconded by Nichols to purchase the reconditioned radar unit 
at a cost of $550.00 All ayes. 

The Recorder then informed the Board that all the money in the budget for the paving of 
Dodson, Davis, one block of Reynolds, Cedar, Plato, North Maple, Tellico & East Athens, 
and patched Sawmill Road in front of the pool.  The Board was also informed that the 
floats had been fixed on all the water tanks. 

Commissioner Nichols then entertained a discussion on the pool operating hours.  She 
proposes that the pool be open from 12:00 to 5:00 p.m. each day and that Tuesday not 
be a free day.  She stated that she felt the change of hours are confusing.  Mayor 
Middleton then stated that he felt that the Board should give the new pool policy as 
proposed by Commissioner Conner a chance and leave the hours as they are now with a 
possible review later. 

With no further business, a motion was made to adjourn and duly seconded.  All ayes. 

Robert H. Middleton                                                                  C.A. Goodin                                    
Mayor                                                                                            Recorder 

 


